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Calendar 

Term 4, Week 9 

Thurs 8 Dec Teachers Industrial Action 

Meeting until 9:45am 

Term 4, Week 10 

Mon 12 Dec Metal Art Auction JHS 12:30pm 

for a 1:00pm start 

Tues 13 Dec Junee High School 56
th

 Annual 

Presentation Night 7:00pm MPC 

Fri 16 Dec Last day of Term 4 (students) 

2017 Term 1, Week 1 

Fri 27 Jan 2017 Staff only Professional Learning 

Day 

Mon 30 Jan Years 7 & 8 and Years 11 & 12 

commence Term 1 

Tues 31 Jan All students at school 

Term 1, Week 2 

Wed 8 Feb University of Wollongong 

Discovery Day (2 days) 
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Looking for school documents? 
NEW! Download the Junee High School Skoolbag 

App 

Please note that most of our school documents such as 

newsletters, excursion notes, information booklets etc 

can be found on our school website: 

 
 

You can find us at: www.junee-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 

 

http://www.junee-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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Principal’s Message….. 

Fraze’s Phrase: “If Plan A doesn’t work, there are still 25 

more letters!” 

 

Junee High School P&C 

Thank you to all involved in our P&C and especially 

supporters of the P&C Fundraiser Golf Day held on 

Saturday 19 November. We held our last meeting for 

the year with a celebratory dinner at the Red Cow 

Hotel, with the updated constitution and by-law 

amendments tabled and discussed. The P&C will meet 

again in the new year with Term 1 meetings to be held 

at Junee HS at 7:00pm in the Common Room on the 

following dates: Thursday 9 February and Thursday 16 

March 2017. 

The P&C also runs our canteen as the main fundraiser 

for the school. The canteen is open each day for recess 

and lunch and can be supported by our parents in two 

main ways: 

 If you are able to volunteer, there are 

opportunities either each week, fortnight or 

month to lend a hand for a few hours, as well 

as when the P&C cater for events such as the 

School Ball 

 Not bringing outside food shops products to 

your child during breaks. We have a great 

canteen that is supporting your children and I 

ask that food is purchased from our canteen, 

not outside shops 

If parents need to bring items to school, please bring 

them to the office, rather than students going out of 

bounds to collect things. Thank you for your support. 

Year 6 into 7 Transition 

We welcomed our 2017 Year 7 students to Junee HS 

on Thursday 10 November with our first transition day 

with the students taking part in classroom lessons. 

Thank you to the parents, carers and students who 

were able to attend the Parent Information Session on 

Tuesday 6 December and tour the school. The students 

really enjoyed their second day of transition. 

2017 Curriculum and Staff 

We continue to refine our curriculum and staffing for 

2017 aiming to provide excellent learning 

opportunities for students to build their knowledge 

and skills. 

With NSW Government funding and thanks to the 

Gonski allocation of funding to our schools, we are 

providing much of our funding to widen our 

curriculum and provide staff to support student 

learning. 

We have enlarged our curriculum to offer a third 

Industrial Technology Timber class for Stage 5, as well 

as Year 11 Business Studies. 

Stage 4 will have 2 Empower classes with over 40 

students nominating for this self-select class. Empower 

class students challenge themselves and refine their 

independent learning skills. Stage 5 will continue to 

have one class full to the brim with students wanting 

this opportunity. Congratulatory letters have been 

mailed out this week to the students. 

Staff update: 

 Jen Hoy as Head Teacher Teaching & Learning 

 Andrea Francis has accepted the role of Head 

Teacher Professional Practice, overseeing our 

implementation of PBL (Positive behaviour for 

Learning) and well-being 

 Bree Biggar will be Wellbeing Coordinator and 

teacher in Visual Art, replacing Merrin Glasgow 

who is taking leave for a year 

 Kalia Forde is ALARM coordinator 

 Andy Bedford in Science 

 Clint Campbell in TAS 

 Gabriel Newman in English 

 The Science and Maths faculties are combining 

under Sandra Heffernan as Head Teacher 

 Samantha George will continue in her role as 

Family Referral Service worker one day a week 

I thank Louise Brown for her valued work in TAS in 

2016, especially in her role as coordinator for the 

production of the 2016 school magazine. 

Scripture 

Scripture will continue to be offered at Junee HS, with 

a change to delivery. Stage 4 will receive 5 lessons per 

term. This will be on a rotation basis starting 

approximately week 4 in each term. Students who opt 

out of their Scripture class will be in a learning period 

with their classroom teacher. Also in 2017, the Junee 

Scripture Board will fund a Chaplain for 1 day a week. 

The Chaplain’s role will be to support students and 



 

 

Junee High School 

 Page 4 

promote wellbeing. They are not a counsellor nor are 

they permitted to try to convert students to their faith. 

Chaplains will work with students in classes, on 

excursions or in wellbeing programs. Parents have the 

option to withdraw their child from the program and 

should contact the school should this be the case. 

End of Year Procedures 

We welcome parents and community members of JHS 

students to our Annual Presentation evening on 

Tuesday 13 December at 7:00pm. School reports will 

also be distributed at this celebration of student 

success. 

On the Wednesday 14 December through to Friday 16 

December (Week 10), classes will combine as student 

numbers decline leading into the end of the school 

year. School learning activities will still occur, with staff 

planning specific learning activities in the last few days. 

School staff will be at school on Monday 19 December 

and Tuesday 20 December in Week 11 if you need to 

contact the school. 

School will reopen on Friday 27 January 2017 for 

School Development Day with all staff in attendance. 

Years 7 and 8 and Years 11 and 12 will commence 

school on Monday 30 January 2017. Years 9 and 10 

will commence Term One on Tuesday 31 January 

2017. 

Once again thank you for your support, and for 

working with us to provide a valuable education for 

your children and the betterment of our community. 

I wish all families best wishes for a safe and restful 

holiday break and look forward to a fantastic 2017. 

Be your best. Be respectful. Be responsible 

Mr Scott Frazier 

Principal 

Burrabinya 

Burrabinya is a Stage 5 Indigenous girl’s careers and 

future directions program. The Burrabinya Graduation 

Ceremony was held recently with Program Facilitator 

Kate Boland from COMPACT. 
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Junee Business and Trades Fair and 

Christmas Carols 

Congratulations to our junior band, senior band and 

individual performers who performed at the Junee 

Business and Trades Fair and Christmas Carols recently. 

The students showed great commitment towards 

rehearsing, especially outside of school hours, during 

the last couple of weeks. They were great ambassadors 

for our school in front of a very large crowd. 

The junior band had only been working together for 

the last eight weeks and did a fantastic job performing 

together. The senior band should also be 

congratulated for their efforts in preparing more 

challenging music, especially those students who had 

tricky solos and harmonies to learn. Congratulations 

also to Harrison and Bella for performing one of the 

carols in Spanish. 

Ms M Hyland 

Music Teacher 

SPEC with Riverina Central Choir 

Senior Division 

Lucy Clarke recently performed in SPEC with Riverina 

Central Choir Senior Division.  

“The show went extremely well and our Riverina Central Choir 

students were sensational. I was hugely proud of their 

commitment to the singing and movement and their fantastic 

behaviour throughout. It was especially good to see how well 

students from all the different Riverina schools had bonded 

and looked after each other. 

The seniors are to be commended for: being exceptionally 

good role models to our junior division; conducting themselves 

so well during and outside of the rehearsals and shows; being 

perfectly mannered to parents, adults, fellow students and all 

SPEC staff; being so reliable and punctual; having total 

commitment to the cause and giving 100%+ to their singing 

and movement; being appreciative of the opportunity afforded 

them. What a great bunch! 

Thank you for your support, allowing Lucy to take the 

experience of SPEC with her throughout her life. I'm sure it is 

something she will remember ........ especially as this year's 

show is now in the Guinness Book of Records.” 

Kind Regards, 

Judy G 

(Riverina Central Choir Director) 
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Congratulations to Lucy Clarke for her involvement in 

2016 Schools Spectacular. Lucy was in the Riverina 

Central Choir Senior Division and was part of the show 

that is now in the Guinness Book of Records. 

Also thanks to all who have supported Lucy in her 

performances, as well as Ms Hyland and Mr Knox for 

taking a group of our students to Sydney recently. 

 

Merry Christmas from the JHS P&C 

The Junee High School P&C committee 

would like to thank everyone for their 

support during 2016. Over $5,000 was 

raised this year which provided valued 

resources and support for our school. 

Our thanks go to school staff, parents and community 

members for supporting our fundraising activities. 

We wish our school community a very Merry Christmas 

and Happy New Year and look forward to working with 

our new and current families in 2017.  

Julie Shepherd 

P&C Secretary 

 

Recent Year 12 Farewell celebrations - cutting of the 

cake  
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A reminder to parents to notify the 

school about your child’s health 

We welcome information from parents about your 

child's health, even if you are not requesting specific 

support from our school. Our school asks for medical 

information when you enrol your child. It is also 

important that you let us know if your child’s health 

care needs change or if a new health condition 

develops. 

Information about allergies, medical conditions such as 

asthma and diabetes and other health care related 

issues (including prior conditions such as medical 

procedures in the last 12 months) should be provided 

to the school by parents. Please provide this 

information in writing to the principal. This will greatly 

assist our school in planning to support your child’s 

health and wellbeing. 

Please also remember to notify staff in the school 

office of any changes to your contact details or to the 

contact details of other people nominated as 

emergency contacts. 

We appreciate your assistance in this regard and 

assure you that any information you provide the school 

will be stored securely and will only be used or 

disclosed in order to support your son or daughter’s 

health needs or as otherwise required by law. 

Agriculture 

The Agriculture faculty has recently purchased a new 

sheep handling machine. The school has invested in 

the Combi Clamp. A Combi Clamp is a sheep handling 

machine that relies on the body weight of the operator 

to clamp the sheep. This is going to allow students of 

all sizes, age and strength to work safely with the 

animal and reduce the risk of injury or harm to both 

the student and the animal. This implement will 

enhance student agricultural education at JHS. 

The machine mirrors best-practice in the sheep 

industry and gives students the opportunity to operate 

specialised equipment. The machine will be used for 

weighing animals and assessing growth rates of 

different breeds. In the future we will look to utilising 

electronic sheep tags and reader. This will integrate 

current technologies being used in the agricultural 

industry and improve student knowledge and skills. 

Jack Passlow and Jordan Seary - Year 12 Primary 

Industries students vaccinated and back lined the 

school flock in preparation for summer. The students 

found it much easier and safer to complete the 

operation and improve the efficiency in completing the 

task. 

Mr P Anderson 

Agriculture 
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Men’s 
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Stage 4 Art 

Stage 4 Art have been exploring the genre of Pop-Art 

this semester. They have enjoyed learning about the 

many artists that were pivotal in the growth of this 

movement from Warhol to Lichtenstein. Students have 

been experimenting using line and shape to create 

their own interpretations of famous works of art. They 

have enjoyed making connections between these 

works of art and their political or personal statements.  

Some of the following examples are from 4ART2 who 

created their own chalk drawings inspired by the work 

of Keith Haring. They had fun transferring their 

sketches from their art books and working with chalk 

on concrete. This was a fun learning activity that the 

students thoroughly enjoyed. They also enjoyed the 

challenge of communicating their message without 

words. 

Miss B Biggar 

Art Faculty 

 

 

 

‘Renewable energy resources’ were discussed in a 

recent debate in Senior Chemistry 
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Year 8 Camp 

Year 8 recently went on a two-day camp to the 

Borambola Sport and Recreational Centre. The 

students spent time bonding and building their team 

working skills. We left at 8.00 am Thursday morning 

and the bus was abuzz with excitement. When we 

arrived, we explored the grounds and began a footy 

game out on the oval whilst some of the group 

practised their cricket skills in the onsite nets. The 

serious competitive side came out in Mr Hands who 

played an intense game of table tennis whilst Miss 

Biggar taught a few others how to play ‘Round-the-

world’. At 11.00am we checked into our 

accommodation and the boys spent time bonding in 

their dorm rooms built for 12. The girls were in the villa 

not too far from the boys which allowed for a little 

more privacy. The boys were greatly put out when they 

realised the girls were living in relative luxury. 

The afternoon saw a team building exercise occur in 

the raft building challenge. The students were 

separated into smaller groups and given different 

materials to construct a raft that had to float in the 

water and hold two of the team in a race across the 

pool. There were many disagreements and some 

strong leaders rising above to assist in the construction 

of some sketchy looking life rafts. Isaiah showed great 

leadership with his team and proceeded to assist a 

flailing team to complete their raft in time. The 

moment of truth came when each team’s contestants 

sat on their rafts to find some were not successfully 

constructed resulting in Joanna and Bronte being 

dumped in the water. The winning team consisted of 

Isaiah and Harry who were assisted in the building 

process by Riley, Rhys, Jamie, Bailey and Hamish. Also 

of note were Ineka, Kiara, Taylah, Ellie, Bailee and Eilee 

who made it across the pool on their raft transporting 

their entire team! 

After this, the group moved on to learning some 

archery skills and competing against one another in a 

challenge. Although hesitant at first, many of the 

students mastered the archery bow and began 

challenging one another to a test of accuracy. Belle 

and Bree became quite savvy with the bow and 

assisted bringing their team victory. The test of skill 

came when Mr Hands challenged some of the boys to 

an accuracy game to see who could hit the bullseye. 

Alas, there was little success from the guys on this 

score. 

In the evening, Camp Leader Ollie led ‘Improvoso’ 

which saw students again divided into teams and 

pitted against each other in many challenges including 

having to dress like twins, making up your own jingle 

to sell a ridiculous product and consuming a small tub 

of vegemite – much to Miss Biggar’s disgust. The 

students all had a great time laughing and solving 

riddles. Afterwards they all piled into the lounge room 

of the girls villa to watch ‘Hunt for the Wilderpeople’. 

There was much laughter and Oreos consumed. 

On day two, the students got up early to be ready for 

breakfast and the small walk down to the high ropes 

course. Once we were in our harnesses (which took 

quite some time to master, much to the frustration of 

Gus the co-ordinator) we were briefed on the 

importance of safety and the way we were to progress.  

After a short practice on the low ropes it was time to 

brave the heights of the high ropes course. The height 

proved too much for some who took one look and 

decided not to participate. Some made it to the top of 

the telegraph pole only to scramble back down again 

whilst others, like Rhys, made their way along the 

course and conquered their fears. It was brilliant to see 

so many Year 8’s facing the challenge with gusto and 

encouraging their peers to do the same. 

After lunch a fierce table tennis match started up again 

whilst others had time for relaxation. Some were idle 

playing tricks on one another and Mr Hands was happy 

to oblige with some challenges that kept the students 

entertained until the bus arrived. 

It was a quieter bus ride home with many students 

exhausted from a lack of sleep. They were all 

thoroughly happy to be coming home. It was a 

fantastic two days that saw Year 8 share some 

memorable moments and loads of laughs. 

Miss Biggar 

Camp Coordinator 

  



 

 

Junee High School 

 Page 12 

  



 

 

Junee High School 

 Page 13 

  



 

 

Junee High School 

 Page 14 

  



 

 

Junee High School 

 Page 15 

 



 

 

Junee High School 

 Page 16 

 
  



 

 

Junee High School 

 Page 17 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

Junee High School 

 Page 18 

 


